NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Take notice that the Board of County Commissioners of Sedgwick County, Kansas, will hold a public
hearing to discuss the FY2020 Community Development Block Grant CARES ACT (CDBG-CV) program in
general and the needs of municipalities within Sedgwick County. This public hearing will occur during
the regular meeting of the Board of County Commissioners at 9:00 A.M., on Wednesday, the 10™ day of
June, 2020, in Room 320 (the Board of County Commissioners Meeting Room) at 525 N. Main St.,
Wichita, Kansas 67203.

Municipalities within Sedgwick County may be eligible to receive an allocation of up to $300,000 of 2020
CDBG-CV funds from the Kansas Department of Commerce. The grant funds may be available for job
retention and working capital for businesses within such municipalities. An additional $100,000
allocation of 2020 CDBG-CV fund may also be available for meal program grants that could be directed
towards food banks, support organizations providing meals for children affected by the loss of school
meal programs, and other similar free or reduced-cost food services.

Anyone who wishes to address the Board of County Commissioners on this matter may appear at the
public hearing. Individuals may also submit public comments in writing to Deputy Chief Financial Officer
Brent Shelton at Brent.Shelton@sedgwick.gov. Written comments would need to be provided not later
than 5:00 P.M. on Monday, the 8™ of June, 2020.




